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This is the first Lifeline in over a year where I 

haven’t felt the need to lead-off with some type 

of COVID update!  Now…having said that…all of 

us should be cognizant of the fact that a number 

of our fellow club members still have reason to 

be cautious.  Please keep this in mind as you 

wander the docks and respect the desires of 

folks who would like to maintain social distancing.  

With summer rapidly approaching, the club’s activities are picking up steam!  

Please thank Vicky and Bob Carr for the outstanding effort they put into 

championing the Memorial Day Cruise.  We also need to recognize the great 

work that K Dock did hosting the June Captain’s Hour…in particular, we 

should thank the K Dock Representatives, Rear Commodore Jim and Judy 

Khoury, as well as Social Chair Denise and Scott Parsons.  K Dock definitely set 

a high bar for other docks to mimic for the rest of the year!  Finally, the club 

is indebted again to Rear Commodore Jim and Judy Khoury for the outstand-

ing time we all had at Cole’s Point for the Father’s Day Cruise.  We also need 

to thank Carlton and the rest of Prince William Marina for funding our Satur-

day dinner at Tim’s Rivershore. Well done…and thanks!!! 

If you haven’t noticed, a number of long-time PWYC members are moving in 

the near future as they begin the next phase of their life journey.  Over the 

course of the next few months, we’ll have the opportunity to wish “fair winds 

and following seas” to a number of good friends who have contributed a ton 

of time and effort to making the club an outstanding organization.  In this 

Lifeline edition, we thank outgoing PWYC Secretary Ralph and former Social 

Committee Member Pat Ocasio.  Ralph and Pat have contributed a great deal 

to making PWYC special.  We hope to see them around the marina a bit more 

before they make their permanent move to North Carolina.  Please make sure 

you thank them for all they’ve done for our club. 
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With Ralph’s departure, the club is in need of a new Secretary.  If you’re interested, please grab 

me around the docks or send me an email (commodore@pwyc.org).  We have an awesome club!!!  

However, we’re only as good as the folks who step-up-to-the-plate and put in the time and effort to 

make things happen.  Volunteering to help with the workings of the club is a great way to make 

new friends and the pay is great!!!  Ok…there’s no salary… 

While I’m on the topic of volunteering to help with club events, please consider helping Doug and 

Jenna Burum with the upcoming Patriot Cruise and Salute (PCS).  This year, the PCS is scheduled 

for Saturday, 9 October.  The PCS is a PWYC “all hands” event…we need everybody from folks to 

host Patriots on their boats to folks who help coordinate movement and activities around the 

docks.  In the coming weeks, we’ll be making a big push for volunteers…please consider partici-

pating in this seminal event for the club!!!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Here are some pictures of PWYC boats during the 15 May Blessing of the Fleet! 
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Please be safe, remain healthy, continue to check on each other, and stay flexible. 

 
See you on the water, 

Mike Connolly 
Summer Daze, D-9 



  

 

Rick McHarg 

Vice Commodore 

vicecommodore@pwyc.org  

 Greetings to all you Yachtsmen/Women and Cruisers.  We are talking July 2021 today 

and plans ahead for Fireworks, a CAPTs Hour, Raft-ups, and a Pig Roast & Founders Day 

Celebration at the end of the month.  As I write this, a half dozen of our Adventurous 

Bay Cruisers are making their way up the Hudson River or back to the Bay.  Weather 

has been Hot, but many weekend days are suitable for sunning at anchor.  In this 

Month of June we are planning a Father’s Day Cruise to Coles Point and have 20 Boats 

participating.  It should be a great trip! 

 

Got word last week that Tim’s Rivershore is planning to hold their traditional “Not on 

the 4th of July” Fireworks Display on Saturday, June 26, out on the Potomac River in 

front of Tim’s.  It will kick off at dusk and is a great alternative to the DC display and 

congestion.  I would caution those who return to their Slips/Boatels in the dark – make 

sure you are complying with Lights and other requirements as the Local Marine Patrol 

Crews will patrolling the Occoquan.  Similarly, be vigilant on the July 4th weekend. 

The following weekend is our PWYC Board meeting on July 10 at 3:30 in the Blue bath 

House (BBH)and is an open meeting that you are encouraged to attend.  At 5 PM, I will 

have a meeting with the Dock Reps to discuss the “Christmas Boat Lighting” event 

sponsored by PW Marina.  We have so many new folks on the docks and in the Boatel 

that I want to ensure we have a concerted effort among the different parties to com-

pete for the $1000s of dollars up for grabs.  We’re talking individual Dock winners, 

overall 1st, 2nd, and 3rd, and overall dock winners for decorating and lighting your 

boats.  Believe me its worth the effort! Following the Dock Rep meeting, at 6:00 we will 

have a CAPTs Hour sponsored by A thru D Docks.  

 

The next major Shore based event is the Pig Roast/Founders Day Celebration on Satur-

day 31 July.  Look for a flyer on this event in this issue.  We will be requiring RSVPs to be 

able to plan, but all Club members are welcome to attend.  It is one of our “Flagship” 

events.    

 

Speaking of Dock Reps, we have new Volunteers on two docks - I dock stalwarts Beth 

and Sheldon Lu (“Taiwan - On ”) are passing the I-dock baton to newcomers Chris and 

Sabrina Salter (“Salty Breeze”).  Thanks to the Lu’s for their great spirit.  And on L Dock, 

Arthur and Rebecca Fernandes (“The Getaway”) are the new Reps.  Our Yacht Club 

functions on Volunteer power, so it’s great to have these folks taking  on these roles.  

Still looking on for volunteers on A-C dock, as our former Rep has moved out of the ar-

ea.  Give me a shout if you’re interested at vicecommodore@pwyc.org . 

...AND FROM THE VICE 
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We are cranking up the Campaign to support the Patriot Cruise and Salute (PCS) on October 9.  PCS is our 
chance to honor Wounded Warriors, Veterans, and First Responders and their families with a fun day on 
the water and a BBQ Picnic and a Coin Ceremony.  Boats are needed to host the guests for a 3-4 hr cruise.  
PWYC has been doing this for 10 years except for last year due to COVID.  The first 10 Captains to sign up 
will receive a PCS Ballcap.  We will need 20-30 boats and many more volunteers.  Each boat must have a 
CAPT/Mate plus 2 Escorts, and there are many more shore based support roles to be filled.  Look for a flyer 
from this years Chairman, Doug Borum and his wife Jenna in this issue, and Sign Up to Help! 

I am also conducting a review of the PYWC Constitution/By-laws and am looking for two faithful members 
to assist in my review… again that Volunteerism thing.  It probably means an hour or two to read/absorb 
the written word and 2-3 hours to make changes or recommendations by the end of August.  LMK if you 
can help. 

Rick McHarg, PWYC Vice Commodore 
 “EAGLE ONE” K-40 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

James Khoury 

Rear Commodore 

rearcommodore@pwyc.org  

As the summer continues to move forward, we are all starting to get 

back into the swing of things.  Our events are now showing much 

better attendance numbers, most people are protected by vaccines 

and therefore, can move about small groups freely.  Those still at 

risk are still practicing CDC guidelines, keeping themselves and 

everyone around them safe. 

All in all, some degree of normalcy has returned to our organization… 

And that’s a beautiful thing! 

***** 

This month, we have a few on-water events which need to be mentioned.  

Unfortunately, due to a lack of participation, the July 4th Cruise to the Yards Ma-

rina has been cancelled. 

On the 17th, the Club will be sponsoring a “Small Vessel Raft-Up” – 

which is open to all boats, but geared towards the smaller boats to give them the 

experience of connecting with others on the water.  If you haven’t tried rafting up 

yet… Don’t miss out – it’s a blast!  This will be held in Mattawoman Creek, just a 

short run across the river from out marina. 

Don’t forget the PRYCA’s Float In at Coles Point.  This is held by a sister 

organization, and will be the second cruise to Coles Point this season.  Please 

contact them to reserve your spot.  You may contact one of our own… PRYCA 

Float-In Coordinator: Beth Lu - Bethlu28@yahoo.com (Taiwan-On, I-23) 571-

269-5224. 

As a result of a change in the schedule for the Patriot Cruise, the PWYC 

Commodore’s Columbus Day Cruise has been cancelled and the Patriot’s 

Cruise has been moved to that scheduled date (October 9th, 2021).  With some 

good luck and the cooperation of Mother Nature, PWYC and PWM will treat the 

Gold Star Families to a great day out on the Potomac, and a great time at the 

after-party! 

 

Please see the spreadsheet below for updates to the Cruise Log 2021. 

Hoping to see you all out on the water… 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jim Khoury 

Rear Commodore 

...AND FROM THE REAR 
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Bob Schwartz 

Safety Officer  

safety@pwyc.org  

Safety Bob 
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The Boating Season Is In Full Swing 

We cannot forget about the statistics.  As always, everyone is on their own out there.  It is 
up to each of us to decide whether or not we want to tempt the safety gods. 
 
Here is the Executive Summary from the latest US Coast Guard Recreational Boating Sta-
tistics.  The complete drill down link is attached at the end.   
 
Can we reach any conclusions based on the information presented and the type of vessel 
we use?   
 

• Where cause of death was known, 79% of fatal boating accident victims drowned. Of 
those drowning victims with reported life jacket usage, 86% were not wearing a life 
jacket.  

 

• Where length was known, eight out of every ten boaters who drowned were using 
vessels less than 21 feet in length. 

 

• Alcohol use is the leading known contributing factor in fatal boating accidents; where 
the primary cause was known, it was listed as the leading factor in 23% of deaths.   

 

• Operator inattention, improper lookout, operator inexperience, excessive speed, and 
alcohol use rank as the top five primary contributing factors in accidents.  

 

• Where instruction was known, 70% of deaths occurred on boats where the operator 
did not receive boating safety instruction. Only 20% percent of deaths occurred on 
vessels where the operator had received a nationally-approved boating safety educa-
tion certificate.   

 

• There were 171 accidents in which at least one person was struck by a propeller. Col-
lectively, these accidents resulted in 35 deaths and 155 injuries.  

 

• Where data was known, the most common vessel types involved in reported acci-
dents were open motorboats (45%), personal watercraft (19%), and cabin motorboats 
(16%).  Where data was known, the vessel types with the highest percentage of 
deaths were open motorboats (48%), kayaks (14%), and personal watercraft (8%). 

 

(https://uscgboating.org/library/accident-statistics/Recreational-Boating-Statistics-

2019.pdf) 

https://uscgboating.org/library/accident-statistics/Recreational-Boating-Statistics-2019.pdf
https://uscgboating.org/library/accident-statistics/Recreational-Boating-Statistics-2019.pdf
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Another Year, Another Hurricane Season 

June 1 was the official opening of the 2021 Atlantic hurricane season.  However, The season was off to an 

early start.  Ana already had formed in the waters 200 miles northeast of Bermuda at 5 a.m. EDT on May 

21.   

Ana’s formation came more than a week before the official start of the Atlantic hurricane season.  This 

marks the seventh consecutive year that a pre-season named storm had formed before the official start of 

the Atlantic hurricane season.   

The previous record was four consecutive years, which was set 1951-1954. Although the National Hurricane 

Center has not changed the June 1 start date of the Atlantic hurricane season, it did move the launch date 

of its daily Tropical Weather Outlooks to May 15 starting this year. 

BoatUS provides a ton of advice on how to prepare a vessel to withstand a hurricane.  They are aces in 

providing advice to offering worksheets, to determining how secure a marina is to withstand a hurricane.  

Preparing our vessel for a hurricane is one thing.  Preparing ourselves is another.  Vincent Pica Commodore, 

USCG, believes that if any group of people should know how to prepare for a hurricane, it should be people 

serving in the Coast Guard.   

He offers an extensive check list of the things he believes his people, and by extension the rest of us, should 

stock up on if we want to be adequately prepared if/when a hurricane approaches.  He does say that every-

one may not or cannot do all the things he suggests – but it will make everyone ask themselves “Should I?” 

The Commodore divides his detailed check list into six basic categories; water, food, first aid supplies, cloth-

ing and bedding, tools and emergency supplies, and special items. He stresses that the items one would 

most likely need during an evacuation should be kept in an easy-to-carry container. 

He includes an extensive list of items under each category.  Open the link below for a full listing if those 

things he thinks important for his Coast Guard people to have on hand should a hurricane approach. 

 

https://www.boatus.com/hurricanes/boaterprep.asp 

https://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?

r=79567120&msgid=1179101&act=E50B&c=687931&destination=https%3A%2F%

2Fwww.waterwayguide.com%2Flatest-news%2Fnews%2F11315%2Fuscg-basic-disaster-supplies-kit%

3Futm_source%3DiContact%26utm_medium%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dnews_06-02-2021%

26utm_content%3DNews%2B06-02-

2021&cf=12425&v=c5bc950a62eeb49412efc81fb0089c3b83346f238d8475ea5cd22174974851ba  
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VHF Radio Checks 

The Coast Guard has issued a reminder to inform mariners of the proper procedure for performing a VHF 

radio check.  VHF channel 16 is not for the purpose of radio checks.  They suggest that VHF Channel 9 be 

used.  This Channel has been designated by the FCC as a boater’s calling Channel.  The full link is at the 

end.   

 

For several years, Sea Tow operated an Automated Radio Check System, which was available on VHF chan-
nels 24 to 28 for the benefit of mariners in over 130 locations.  This service was discontinued on October 
2nd, 2020.  

 

How to test a VHF Radio using Rescue 21:  The U.S. Coast Guard continues to offer an automated Digital 

Selective Calling (DSC) Test Call capability from each of its Rescue 21 coastal stations. All fixed mount ma-

rine radios certified by the Federal Communications Commission since 1999 are required to have a DSC ca-

pability. All such radios sold since 2011 must also have a DSC test call capability.  

 

Marine radios transmitting and successfully receiving a response from a DSC test call can be expected to 

operate acceptably in the voice mode as well. 

 

To perform a DSC Test Call, enter the U.S. Coast Guard’s coast station group identity “003669999” into the 
radio’s DSC memory. Once entered and stored, a DSC test call can be made by executing the following 
three steps: 

Select “Test Call” from the radio’s DSC menu, 
Select the USCG number entered into memory, and 
Transmit the call.  
 

CAPCA: MSIB 20-20 VHF Radio Checks  



  

 

Amy Marshall 

Membership Chair  

membership@pwyc.org  

Ship’s Manifest   
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 Prince William Yacht Club  
2021 MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL 

 
 

MEMBERSHIP DUES:  $100.00 
 
___________________ 

Last Name (Captain)  ___________________________ 

First Name (Captain)  ___________________________ 

Last Name (Co-Captain)  _________________________ 

First Name (Co-Captain)  ________________________ 

 

Address  ______________________________________ 

City  _________________________________________ 

State  ________________________________________ 

Postal Code  __________________________________ 

 

Boat Name  __________________________________ 

Dock  ___________________Slip Number  _________ 

 

 

 

 

 

Home Phone (Captain) ____________________________ 

Home Phone (Co-Captain) _________________________ 

Work Phone  (Captain) ____________________________ 

Work Phone (Co-Captain)  _________________________ 

Cell Phone (Captain)  _____________________________ 

Cell Phone (Co-Captain)  __________________________ 

 

 

E-mail Address (Captain)   

_______________________________________________ 

E-mail Address (Co-Captain)   

_______________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

                  

 

 

 

PAY ONLINE AT PWYC.ORG OR  
Make Check Payable To: PWYC 

 
New/Renewal Membership: $100.00 

 
Return to: 

 
PWYC Membership Committee 

c/o  Prince William Marina 
12849 Gordon Blvd 

Woodbridge, VA  22192-3240 
 

E-mail: membership@pwyc.org 
 

 

PWYC Burgee’s are available for $30 and payment can be submitted with your membership 
renewal. Burgee’s will be delivered to your boat unless other arrangements are made. 



  

 

Opening Balance (checking and PayPal) on 04/01/2021:      $ 24,867.76 

Receipts (dues interest)      $ 223.80 

Expenses (Opening Day, Employee Appreciation)  $-483.43 

Final balance (checking and PayPal) on 05/01/2021:  $ 24,602.13 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

              Treasurer’s Report 
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Sherry Samar 

Treasurer 
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PRYCA 2021  FLOAT-IN  

 

To: Club Commodores & Club Delegates: 

We are getting closer to the 2021 Float-In and the deadline for the Bonus point deadline. 

Here are clarifications on the bonus point and other information 

1. For a club to get the bonus point, our Treasurer must receive registrations and payment for two boats(not 
just two registrations) by June 16.  

2. The registration is posted on our web page at www.PRYCA.US 

3. Preordered Float-In T shirts must be paid with your registration. 

4. Make sure we have your boat name, length, beam and power so that we can place you in the right slip. 
Also, let us know of any special needs on docking and we will try to accommodate.            Slips will be as-
signed on first come until all available slips are full. 

5. All cottages are booked for this weekend. 

6. We have meals set up for the weekend: 

    Friday Evening (7/30)- Appetizers on the Beach (Bring your signature club drink to share with fellow 
clubs:  Oyster Rockefeller, Chicken wings, Salsa/Chips and veggie/fruit tray. 

    Saturday Lunch (6/31) - Seafood Boil, fried Chicken, sweet & unsweetened tea 

    Saturday dinner (7/31) - pork loin, fried fish (fresh catfish), red steamed potatoes, pasta salad, sweet & 
unsweetened tea 

7. No refunds on cancellations received after July 16. 

Looking forward to seeing everyone!. 

Bill Bukevicz 

PRYCA Rear Commodore 

rearcommodore@pryca.us 
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Important Note:  Check the PWYC.org website for updates or changes to the calendar.  
 

2021 PWYC CALENDAR  
Contact Denise Guess-Parsons, Beth Lu, Carol Vasquez, Jenna Burum, or Sherri Connol-
ly  social@pwyc.org, to help with an event or captain a new one. 

JUNE   

25            Not on the 4th Fireworks (Tim’s Rivershore) 

JULY           

3-5           Cruise to the Yards 

10            Board Meeting 3:30pm; Christmas Boat Lighting meeting with Dock Reps 
@ 5pm;   
Captain’s Hour #3 @ 6pm (Host: A-D Docks)  

17            Small Vessel Raft-Up Matawoman   

18-24        Chesapeake Bay Cruise ?? 

30-Aug 1  PRYCA Float-in at Coles Point 

31             Pig Roast (Joint PWM Event) 
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AUGUST         

7                Board Meeting 9am, Founders Day 

13-15         Three Sisters Raft Up  

28              Captain’s Hour #4 @6pm (Host: E/F/G Docks), Poker Run (PWM 
event) ?? 

SEPTEMBER           

3-6             Labor Day @ Kent Island 

11              Board Meeting 10am; Seafood Boil 5pm,  Patriot Day Fireworks (PWM 
event)        

17-19        Norfolk Boat Show  ??, Start of Pirate’s Week  

25-26        Pirates Night on the Hook  (Joint PWM Event) 

OCTOBER 

2                Board Meeting 9am, Captain’s Hour #5 @ 6pm(Host: H Dock) 

9                Patriot Cruise and Salute 

30              Halloween Party 

NOVEMBER        

6               CLOSING DAY General Membership Meeting 4pm, Closing Ceremony 
5pm, Chili Cook-off and Photo Contest 6pm (Captain Hours #6) (Host: I/J/
Boatel) 

DECEMBER 

4              Board Meeting 10am; Christmas Boat Lighting (PWM event) 

18            Wreaths Across America at Arlington National Cemetery   



  

 

26 

VOLUME MMXXI—ISSUE 6                                  JULY 2021 

 

 
 

 

A Vacant     adockrep@pwyc.org 

B Vacant   bdockrep@pwyc.org 

C Matt & Lisa Shaw  “Land Escape 4” D-13 cdockrep@pwyc.org 

D Matt & Lisa Shaw  “Land Escape 4” D-13 ddockrep@pwyc.org 

E Harold Jenkinson “April Fools” E-8      edockrep@pwyc.org 

F Vacant   fdockrep@pwyc.org 

G Mike Strano  “At Ease” G-21 gdockrep@pwyc.org 

H Laurie Ryan/Lou Ward 
“Ryans Hope” / “Perfect Tim-
ing” 

H-35/H30 hdockrep@pwyc.org 

I  Chris & Sabrina Salter  “Salty Breeze”  I-29 idockrep@pwyc.org 

J Vacant     idockrep@pwyc.org 

K Jim Khoury            “Judy Blue Eyes” K-20 kdockrep@pwyc.org 

L 
 Arthur & Rebecca Fer-
nandes  

“The 
Getaway”  

L-17 ldockrep@pwyc.org     

Boatel Joe Peruzzi               “Out of the Blue”   boatelrep@pwyc.org 

2021 DOCK REPRESENTATIVES 

mailto:adockrep@pwyc.org
mailto:bdockrep@pwyc.org
mailto:cdockrep@pwyc.org
mailto:ddockrep@pwyc.org
mailto:edockrep@pwyc.org
mailto:fdockrep@pwyc.org
mailto:gdockrep@pwyc.org
mailto:hdockrep@pwyc.org
mailto:idockrep@pwyc.org
mailto:idockrep@pwyc.org
mailto:kdockrep@pwyc.org
mailto:ldockrep@pwyc.org
mailto:boatelrep@pwyc.org


  

 

Monthly publications of Prince William Yacht Club 

 

All articles, photographs, and announcements must be received by the 10th of 

each month.  The Lifeline will be published on or around the 20th of each 

month.                
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            Frank Murray 

 Lifeline Editor              

Coming in Hot!!! (G-27) 


